BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

BORN

BEATTIE - Lorraine proudly announces the birth of her beautiful daughter Aislinn Grace at 9:06 p.m., October 11, 1998, weighing 7 lb. 4 oz. at Anna Laberge Hospital in Chateauguay.

DIED

GRÉGOIRE, Henri - In Huntingdon, on November 15, 1998, at the age of 77 years, passed away Mr. Henri Grégoire, husband of Mrs. Normande Beaulieu. Besides his wife, he leaves to mourn his children Jean-Pierre (Lise Bouffard), Richard (Thérèse Potvin) and Carole (Timothy O'Connor), 6 grandchildren, as well as 4 sisters, 4 brothers, many relatives and friends. There was visitation on Tuesday, November 17 at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home, in Huntingdon. Funeral will be held Wednesday, November 18 at 11:00 a.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon. Interment Joliette Cemetery.

Man dies following hunting accident

A St-Antoine-Abbé man died in hospital November 11 from injuries sustained in a hunting accident at St-Bernard-de-Lacolle.

Daniel Laberge, 53, was shot in the abdomen by a 308 calibre bullet when he emerged unexpectedly from the bush at the moment a companion was aiming at a deer, late in the afternoon of Monday Nov. 9.

The victim was taken to the Haut-Richelieu Hospital where he died two days later, a Sûreté du Québec spokesman said.

The case has been turned over to the Prosector's office for a decision on whether charges will be laid against the 41 year-old Ormstown man involved in the shooting.

DIED

McGOWAN LAVOIE, Edith - Passed away peacefully at her home in Malone, N.Y. on Tuesday, November 10, 1998 at the age of 68. She was the daughter of the late Percy and Julia McGowan of Huntingdon. She leaves to mourn her husband Jerry Lavoie and four children Larry (Carol), Laurie-Ann (Rich Swinwood), Laurin Paul (Denise), Lance (Laura), four sisters Helen (Shand), Mary (Norman Renaud), Stella (Louis Brunette), Shirley (Laurent Taillefer), several grandchildren and one great granddaughter. Predeceased by four brothers John, James, Herbert, and Rupert. Funeral services were held on Friday, November 13, 1998 at St. Ann's Church, Malone, N.Y.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to express my thanks to all who helped to make my 90th Birthday a memorable occasion. A special thank you to my family who organized my party at Centre d'Accueil and to all those who assisted them on Sunday, November 8. Thank you all for coming and for the lovely cards, flowers and gifts. The celebration will be cherished always.

Sincerely Sophia West

On behalf of the Wolf-Stacey families, we wish to express our sincere appreciation to the Doctors and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for their special care given to Opal, also sincere thanks to family, friends and neighbors, for their prayers, visits, food, flowers and expressions of sympathy during our recent bereavement.

Sincerely Herbert Wolf and family